
 

 
 

 

File: 267.00 

 January 9, 2020 

 

Mr. Joel Grant 

Maple Leaf Foods Inc. 

870 Lagimodiere Blvd. 

Winnipeg, MB R2J 0T9 

 

Dear Mr. Grant: 

 

Re:   Maple Leaf Foods Inc. – Environment Act Licence No. 240V – Notice of Alteration 

 

Receipt of your November 25, 2019 submission is acknowledged as a Notice of 

Alteration in accordance with Section 14 of The Environment Act. 

 

The requested changes to the Development as Licensed are the expansion of the existing 

powerhouse and the replacement of two existing boilers.  

 

Specifically, the request is to expand the powerhouse footprint by approximately 5400 sq. 

ft. and replace the two old existing boilers with new efficient boilers.  Four direct contact water 

heaters (10,000 BTU/hr. each) will also be installed to produce the plant’s hot water 

requirements. 

 

 The potential environmental effect of the requested change to the Development as 

Licensed is insignificant and considered to be a minor alteration in accordance with Section 

14(2) of The Environment Act.  Approval is hereby granted for the powerhouse expansion, boiler 

replacements and water heater installations as described in the November 25th, 2019 submission.  

  

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Winsor, P.Eng. at 204-945-7012. 

    

   Yours sincerely, 

 

 

   Siobhan Burland Ross, M.Eng., P.Eng. 

   Director 

   Environment Act 

 

c. Shannon Kohler/Yvonne Hawryliuk – Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 

 Jennifer Winsor – Environmental Approvals Branch 
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